
Starke County Board of Health Meeting 

September 28, 2017 

Board Members Present: Deb Hansen, Donna Bailey, Deb Windbigler, Brenda 

Stanojevic,  and Bob Howard. 

Absent:  Rita Berger 

Also attending:  Dr. Browne and Frank Lynch. 

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. 

A motion to approve last months minutes made by D. Hansen, 2nd B. Howard. 

             Staff reports presented.  B.Howard suggested putting the actual number of          

             births/deaths in the report. F. Lynch explained that the number of certificates 

             issued was indicative of fees coming in. 

             New business: Local Health Department Trust Acc. And Local Health Maintenance 

             Fund application for 2018 is being submitted. There were seven overdoses over 

              the weekend. Starke and Marshall counties partnered. Starke received 15 doses of  

              Narcan.  Discussion followed about ways that the Board could be helpful in the 

              community to help fight the addiction problems. 

Old Business:  Dr. Dalphond, who was appointed to the Board on 6-5-17, does not 

wish to be a member. He will have to submit a letter of resignation.  Dr. Lochner is 

still interested in serving on the Board.  F. Lynch reported that the problems in the 

restroom at China Garden have been resolved. 

Next Meeting:  November 30, 2017. 

Motion to adjourn at 6:54 pm. By D. Bailey, 2nd D.Windbigler 

 


